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CHAIR PONTANILLA:

(Gavel)

Good afternoon, gentlemen.

18

The -- and ladies.

The Housing and Human Services

19

Committee will come to order.

20

like to introduce the members of the Committee:

21

Member Robert Carroll, Member Danny Mateo, and

22

Member Michael Molina, who is also the Vice-Chair.

23

Member Jo Anne Johnson is excused this afternoon.

24

Also I'd like to introduce the Administrative

25

personnel, Director Alice Lee, as well as Deputy

At this time, I'd
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1

Director Herman Andaya, and also Corporation Counsel

2

Ed Kushi, and then from the Council Staff Sharon

3

Shannon Alueta, as well as Clarita Balala.

4

ITEM NO.5:

PERFORMANCE MEASURES

5

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

At this time we'll be taking public

6

testimony.

Testimony will be accepted for this

7

agenqa item.

8

minutes.

9

the discretion of the Committee Chair.

Testimony will be limited to three

An additional one minute will be given at
Please state

10

your name when you do testify and say whose

11

organization you're representing for the record.

12

So at this time I'd like to take public testimony.

13

I do have one sign-up here, Sandy Baz, from MEO.

14

Sandy.

15,
16

.

MR. BAZ:

. . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

Aloha, Committee Chair Pontanilla and Committee

17

Members.

My name is Sandy Baz, and I'm the Deputy

18

Director for Maui Economic Opportunity.

19

also staticky today.

20

regarding Item HHS-5, Performance Measures.

21

the Committee today is primarily focused on

22

performance measures for the Department of Housing

23

and Human Concerns, it is useful to note that

24

currently the Department, through performance

25

measures which are an integral part of our County

And I'm

This afternoon I'm testifying
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1

contracts, thoroughly monitors MEO and other

2

non-profit agencies.

3

insured through management oversight and periodic

4

on-site monitoring by Department staff.

5

similar to the process followed by MEO's other

6

funding sources, including Federal, State, and

7

private foundations.

8
9

Accountability is further

This is

Among the areas which the Department of
Housing and Human Concerns reviews are the

10

following:

11

of the Board of Directors, individual specific

12

program goals and their outcome status, the status

13

of program personnel and staffing, an overall

14

program and agency status report, demographic report

15

of those served, accomplishments of the programs,

16

problem areas and identified solutions, and unmet

17

needs that may require program modifications.

18

They review the minutes of the meetings

We believe that in relation -- in

19

relationship to its work with MEO, the Department

20

does a careful job of ensuring that tax dollars

21

invested by the Administration and the Council are

22

used wisely, efficierttly, and for the , purposes for

23

which they are intended.

24

monitoring because it also validates the ongoing

25

contribution that non-profit agencies make to the

MEO supports such
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2

health, safety, and welfare of the community.
The growing reliance on outcome measures,

3

those measures that seek to measure the change

4

resulting from a particular activity, is one that

5

MEO is familiar with through a process that has

6

gradually been incorporated in the monitoring of our

7

programs as a result of State and Federal mandate.

8

This process is called ROMA, or Results-Oriented

9

Management and Accountability.

ROMA is an approach

10

to management that builds accountability into the

11

operations of the community action agencies.

12

is an avenue for community action agencies to

13

continually evaluate the

14

programs and to plot a course for improvements in

15

agency capacity and performance.

16

effectiven~ss

ROMA

of their

ROMA is also the common language for members

17

of the 1,000 agencies of the Community Action

18

Network to use in responding to the Government

19

Performances and Results Act, which requires that

20

federally funded programs demonstrate measurable

21

outcomes.

22

process may be useful as one approach to organizing

23

activities and monitoring their performance against

24

a set of outcomes.

25

As your Committee moves forward, the ROMA

Again, please accept MEO's appreciation for
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1

the Committee's work in this area and for your

2

continued support of the Department of Housing and

3

Human Concerns and the work it carries out in this

4

community.

Mahalo.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

5

6
7

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

the testifier?

10

Any questions for

If not r thank you againr Sandy.

Is there anyone else out in the audience that

8

9

Thank your Sandy.

want to testify?
closed.

Seeing no one r public testimony's

(Gavel. )
Members r today we have one item on the

11

This is a

12

agenda r HHS-5, Performance Measures.

13

result of County Communication No. 03-145.

14

afternoon we'll be reviewing -- I take it back.

15

This afternoon we will hear from the Department in

16

regards to their performance measures for Fiscal

17

Year 2003-2004.

This

18

At this time I would like to have the

19

Director to provide some comments in regards to the

20

Department's performance measures.

21

MS. LEE:

Alice.

Thank your Chair r and good afte:t:;noon r everyone.

22

What was distributed to you is a copy of our work in

23

progress performance measures.

24

we have sort of changed a little bit on directions

25

with regard to reporting our programs.

As most of you know,
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1

we were requested to provide program measures, so

2

this year the Council is asking us for performance

3

measures, and it's going to take a little while for

4

us to get adjusted, because I think all of us are

5

not 100 percent clear on what exactly the difference

6

is between a performance measure and a program

7

measure.

8
9

And so what we've been doing is trying to get
a hold of standards, because we believe -- we think

10

this is where the Council wants the reporting to go,

11

how do we compare with other jurisdictions, what is

12

the satisfaction rate with clients and customers,

13

and as well as the normal information that we've

14

provided before regarding the quantity, you know,

15

outputs, when, where, and how much.

16

pieces of information we continue to provide

17

we're also trying to also find other ways to -- to

18

indicate our performance.

19

Those kinds of
I

but

So if we go through the pages provided to

20

you, something different too is we're trying to

21

provide performance information from the Director's

22

office, which was not provided before.

23

something that is ongoing.

24

to you what the Director's office does, and the two

25

pages in front of you actually are portions of

So this is

We're trying to indicate
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1

our -- of what we do.

Because I'm sure you realize

2

that in addition to what's listed here, we're

3

constantly attending meetings, which is not listed,

4

participating in community events, which are not

5

listed, responding to community issues, handling

6

complaints.

7

office does is not. listed, but what is listed are

8

some of our major

9

and

Many other things that the Director's

what we see as our major roles

r-

responsibiliti~s.
!

I'm not sure if you want us to go through

10
11

12

this or should we -CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah, just as well, take a stab at this

13

and go through

14

us an idea as far as -- because I note on the -- on

15

the budget handouti that we got -- well, the budget

16

book, that there are some measurements in there in

17

regards to

18

some of the

19

we're at,and some I of the numbers are off in a sense

20

that probably we don't have the second quarter

21

reports.

22

numbers that is shown, but why don't we just go

23

ahead with

24

any questions, then we'll interrupt and ask.

25

MS. LEE:

Okay.

wha~ever

program~.
number~

you have written here, give

And I've seen the numbers, and
look real good as far as where

You know, those are all quantify type of

whateve~

you have, and then if we have

The first page, Goal No.1, to develop
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and maintain high performance and morale through

2

workshops and activities that foster employee

3

participation and workplace cohesiveness.

4

any organization, a lot of the outcomes and

5

successes depend pretty much on how the staff

6

performs, and our philosophy is to give our

7

employees as much support, resources, and

8

opportunities to develop as possible.

9

carry the main work load and if -- if they are

As with

Because they

10

content and if they feel satisfied in their work

11

environment, then more than likely we will attain a

12

high performance in our Department.

13

in providing them with a lot of workshops at

14

improving interpersonal relationships.

So we believe

15

We have a lot of activities that we plan,

16

both social and professional, because we believe

17

that -- you'd be surprised, when we first got there,

18

the Director's office, you'd be surprised how many

19

of the divisions don't know what other divisions are

20

doing within the same Department.

21

know the people, their names, positions, functions,

22

and so forth.

23

objectives is to try and bring the employees

24

together.

25

They don't even

So that's one of the -- our key

Secondly, under that same goal but second
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activity would be to provide as many training

2

opportunities as possible for our employees, not

3

only to enhance productivity, but also efficiency in

4

customer service.

5

strategies which establish and identify directions,

6

priorities, parameters, and resources relating to

7

short- and long-term housing and social concerns in

8

the community.

9

office as providing clear directions for every

Our second goal is to develop

We see our

j~b

in the Director's

10

single program that we have.

11

resources are

12

prioritize and learn how to not only identify

13

resources, but galvanize resources, and all of this

14

addressing short- and long-term needs in the

15

community.

16

~imited,

And because our

it's important that we

We are asking every major program to create

17

and follow a five-year strategic plan.

18

have a plan, some of them don't, and we are asking

19

that each plan be ready by July 1st.

20

program, Herman and I will be overseeing the

21

review -- the annual review of each plan, because

22

it's important that we make sure that everybody is

23

on target, everybody is moving in the right

24

direction, and sometimes you have to make

25

adjustments according to what's happening in the
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1

community.

2

priorities are in line with the priorities set forth

3

by the Administration.

4

And then also we need to ensure that our

Goal No. 3 is to work more in collaboration

5

with other -- not only our own divisions/ but our

6

other departments within the County and community

7

groups/ working to share technical assistance in the

8

development of programs.

9

toward conducting workshops and at some point the

Again/ we're looking

10

possibility of reducing County allocations.

11

only reason why we're -- we listed that is because/

12

as you know/ the Council reduced our allocation for

13

community partnership grants.

14

difficult to deal with when that happens suddenly

15

and we didn't really have any time to prepare for

16

that/ nor did the non-profits.

17

The

That's -- that's very

Goal No. 4/ initiate and support legislation

18

to improve the quality of life for our citizens.

We

19

are in the process of

20

the Council very soon an ordinance to provide rental

21

assistance to families earning up to 80 percent of

22

median income.

23

within the Department and implement initiatives to

24

improve efficiency and ensure compliance with the

25

Department's mission.

we will be presenting to

We also will identify areas of need

One of the big projects which
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1

is upcoming and which will be presented to the

2

Council is the development and construction of the

3

Housing office building complex in Kahului, along

4

with about 40 senior housing apartments.
Are there any questions so far on the

5
6

Director's office?

7

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

10
11
12

Members, any question?

Member Mateo.

Chairman, maybe she can just

continue until she completes Goal 5, and then if
it's okay we can go back and just open up -CHAIR PONTANILLA:

OkaYr

fine.

Alice, if you can continue

to Goal 5.

13

MS. LEE:

I think I just -- I just said that.

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

MS. LEE:

16

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Oh, you just said that.

I just said that.
Okay.
Thank you.

Member Mateo, question.
Thank you.

Thank you, Ms. Lee.

I

20

just wanted to touch on your Goal No.2, relative to

21

short- and long-term housing.

22

guess the newly appointed Housing Coordinator affect

23

your abilities to plan for long- and short-term

24

considerations relative to housing?

25

MS. LEE:

How would the -- I

Right now our understanding is that Mr. Miskae
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1

will be in charge of the permitting process.

So

2

walking

Our

3

Department is not involved in the permitting process

4

at all.

5

helping to walk through projects.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Oh, okay.

Chairman, since this new

6

Coordinator's position, you know, of which -- and I

7

know almost very little about, maybe if it would be

8

okay for the Chair to get some kind of direction as

9

to what this individual's role is relative to

10

housing.

Because like, you know, this could be

11

problematic in taking a look at what the

12

Department's charged to do and what an individual is

13

charged to do.

14

perhaps Administration could clarify it for me.

15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

19

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

I don't know that distinction, and

Member Mateo, we could do that.
Thank you.

At a later meeting.
That's fine, yeah.

Okay.
Thank you.

Continue -- Ms. Lee,

21

also your

under Goal 2, your Activity 2, your

22

reference to a -- the five-year strategic plan, in

23

addressing the priorities, are there any safeguards

24

in place to continuously I guess assess the

25

priorities?

Because five years is a real long time.
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1

In five years priorities do change.

2

continuously be, you know, kept I guess in the loop

3

to understand that the priorities you're identifying

4

is still the priority and it hadn't in fact changed

5

in five years?

6

MS. LEE:

How will you

We conduct annual human needs assessments and we

7

will continue to do that in order to ensure that our

8

priorities are on track, but in addition to that,

9

there are changes that occur from time to time, such

10

as welfare reform r that perhaps we would not have

11

foreseen.

12

outside of our control we will incorporate into our

13

strategic plan as they come up.

14

So those kinds of issues that come up

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Thank you.

And in the creation of

15

those strategic plans! that's going to be

16

specifically designed and inclusive of each one of

17

the Department's -- each one of the components under

18

your Department?

19

their priorities are and is that how the strategic

20

plan is going to be built -- I mean designed?

21

MS. LEE:

They will tell the Department what

A lot of it is -- yes, the divisions will have

22

most of the input, but we'll also look at the

23

results of studies on -- and surveys that have been

24

recently conducted, and they also will seek --

25

solicit input from the community and their own
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1

customer base.

For instance, it's not -- it

2

wouldn't be a strategic plan that is developed

3

strictly within the office.

4

Aging has their four-year area plan already.

5

would imagine that Kaunoa Senior Services would use

6

a lot of that information as a base for their

7

strategic plan.

8

planning is ongoing and they continually seek input

9

from our grantees.

For instance, Office on
I

Grants Management is -- their

Immigrant Services, same thing.

10

A lot of it will come from a variety of sources in

11

order to

12

priorities.

13
14
15

for them -- for each one to establish

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you

l

Member Mateo.

By the way,

16

Members, if the static gets bad, then I'll call a

17

recess, but it's an ongoing problem

18

please bear with that static as we go along.

19
20
21

l

SOl

you know,

Member Molina.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Good afternoon, Director Lee.

My question

22

relates to Goal No. 11 which has to do with develop

23

and maintaining high performance and morale through

24

workshops and activities.

25

on that area.

I'm glad you're focusing

That's important to maintain the
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1

morale of our employees so we can put out a good

2

product to the general public.

3

now, you are looking at hiring outside consultants

4

or will this all be done by in-house personnel?

5

MS. LEE:

These workshops,

Most -- most would be outside consultants.

We

6

already started that a couple of years ago.

7

a number of consultants that we use from time to

8

time, like Ray Ohta, like is it Glenn Furuya, and

9

others who are well established State-wide.

10

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

We have

And you have the adequate funding?

11

I presume you're going to be doing more workshops

12

than what you already have at this point.

13
14
15

MS. LEE:

We try to put enough funding to cover the costs

of the consultants.
VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

Okay.

And the -- I guess one of

16

your goals also is to reduce the number of employee

17

complaints I guess regarding other employees.

18

is right now, are the number of employee complaints

19

above normal or is it

20

reason for doing this is I guess the level of

21

complaints higher than what has been seen in prior

22

years?

23

MS. LEE:

As it

is it -- I guess maybe your

I don't think that we have more complaints, but

24

it's very time consuming trying to deal with

25

complaints, and what we really try to do is to
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prevent a complaint to become formalized with the

2

union or anybody else, any kind of civil action or

3

anything like that.

4

Herman is in charge of personnel matters, and it can

5

take him two months straight dealing with one

6

complaint, and it's very difficult.

7

can't ever have a situation where everybody's

8

totally happy, but we certainly try our best to make

9

the workplace, the environment as -- as conducive as

It's -- actually the Deputy,

We know we

10

possible to -- you know, productive area, because

11

it's no good to anyone to have unhappy -- unhappy

12

workers, and it's certainly going to have an effect

13

on our clients and our customers.

14

unfortunately one complaint could take maybe two

15

months to resolve.

16

VICE-CHAIR MOLINA:

17

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

But it

Okay, thank you.
Thank you, Member Molina.

Member

18

Carroll, any questions?

Just follow-up comments in

19

regards to information that you provided us.

20

least we're taking a look as

21

trying to bring the internal customers, meaning all

22

of the departments, you know, improving the

23

communication between ourselves and the departments,

24

not only the internal, but the external customers.

25

I like the idea that you have time lines that are

as far as, you know,
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1

noted, so that at least there's a target date that

2

these things can get completed.

3

The other thing that really caught my eye is

4

alignment of your priorities along with the

5

Administration.

6

Administrations, probably, the alignment as far as

7

priorities were as significant as, you know, what I

8

see here today.

9

reason why I mention that, it's similar to what

I don't think in previous

I'm happy to see that.

And the

10

private business do, you know, align themselves with

11

company goals, and that way you have all departments

12

achieving one set goals by the Administration and it

13

becomes achievable.

14

you've given us as far as the goals and your action

15

activities, looks -- looks good to me.

16

So with that; you know, what

The only other thing that I want to comment

17

is how do we quantify some of these things?

How do

18

we put the numbers so that we know that the number

19

of people that we say that we're going to be

20

servicing are really being serviced?

21

portion is probably missing.

22

the budget outline that, you know, you had noted

23

your performance programs, and the numbers, like I

24

say, were very interesting to note as far as the

25

first quarter.

I think that

And I was looking at

Some of them we already achieved and
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1

some of them r you know r we still need a ways to

2

but what I heard so far is encouraging.
I don't know if you want to

3

gOr

you know r

4

further in regards to the other sheets that we

5

received in these documents r in this handout.

6

MS. LEE:

gOr

Well r I think the main difference in what you

7

see before you today and what you may have seen in

8

the past is we're doing a lot of satisfaction

9

surveys with the clients.

We see that as one

10

performance measure that is necessary now that we're

11

going to performance measures from program measures.

12

And if we can find more standards -- and we're

13

constantly looking for more standards to follow r

14

such as national standards r State standards r how do

15

we compare with other jurisdictions -- we will

16

continue to seek and include those performance

17

measures in

18

here r it's because we can't find any right now.

19

ou~

reporting.

But this is

But if you don't see it

but some of the -- a lot of

20

the information is still the samer how many meals

21

did we serve, you know r how many leisure activities

22

did we conduct.

23

past is still included r but what we're trying to do

24

is include more information that measures our

25

performance and, wherever possible r measures cost.

A lot of the information from the
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But other than that, most of the other reports as

2

shown here are very similar to reports as we've

3

provided in the past.
Shall I -- do you want to go through every

4
5

division?

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

7

MS. LEE:

Okay.

Yeah, that would be good.
Starting with Housing.

This section

8

starts with the Section 8 program, and this program

9

is where eligible families pay approximately 30

10

percent of their monthly adjusted income as their

11

share of the rent and utility payments or their

12

monthly mortgage loan payments.

13

program under Section 8 has not been initiated yet.

14

We need to finalize our Administrative Rules.

15

Our homeownership

Okay, the first goal is to provide financial

16

assistance, and the Activity No. 1 is administer

17

this program to provide financial assistance for

18

rent and utility payments in accordance with HUD

19

regulations and requirements.

20

completion date, because this is an ongoing program.

21

Performance measures, number I, attain a unit

22

utilization rate or a budget utilization rate of 100

23

percent.

24

right now.

25

the utilization rate is 97 percent and the budget

There is no real

We are hitting some very high numbers
The actual for Fiscal Year 2003 under
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1

utilization rate is 105 percent.

2

extraordinarily high numbers.

These are

Second performance measure is attain an

3

4

evaluation rating of satisfactory or higher.

We

5

have sent -- last year was the first time we sent

6

out a survey to all of our participating families

7

and we received a 98 percent satisfaction rate.

8

Then number 3, attain a Section 8 management

9

assessment program rating of 80 percent or higher.

10

This is a HUD assessment program, and we achieved 85

11

percent, which is quite high, from HUD for the year

12

2003.

13

Activity I, administer the Section 8 program

14

and provide financial assistance for mortgage loan

15

payments or down payments.

16

haven't started that program yet.

17

measures have to do with that particular activity,

18

so let's skip down to Activity l(c).

19

project-based program we have not studied -- started

20

that either because we still need Administrative

21

Rules on that as well.

22

And I said already we
And a lot of the

This

So going to Goal No.2, to provide

23

homeownership counseling services to low and

24

moderate income families.

25

number I, provide counseling services to 90 percent

Performance measure
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1

of the number projected for counseling.

And as you

2

know, we just recently initiated a grant agreement

3

with MEO to do a homeownership counseling and case

4

management program, and we're very eager to see the

5

results of that, which will be starting very soon.

6

Okay, under the home Investor -- Investment

7

Partnerships Program, the HOME Program, this is also

8

funded by HUD.

9

affordable housing for lower income households by

Goal No. 1 is to provide decent

10

leveraging private sector participation.

11

prepare the housing portion of the County's

12

five-year consolidated plan.

13

is done in conjunction with CDBG.

14

l(b), prepare housing portion of the County's

15

one-year action plan.

16

requirement.

17

consolidated plan, we have to provide a one-year

18

action plan.

19

We also

This consolidated plan
Activity No.

Now, this is another

In addition to the five-year

Activity l(c), prepare housing portion of the

20

County's Consolidated Annual Performance Evaluation

21

Report, which is the CAPER.

22

requirement on us, to provide this particular annual

23

performance. evaluation report.

24

dealing with Federal funds, you have reports, an

25

unbelievabl~

We -- that's another

See, when you're

amount of reports that you have to do.
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1

Activity l(d), prepare and submit to the Housing and

2

Community Development Corporation of Hawaii program

3

and project descriptions for activities selected for

4

funding.

5

with HCDCH.

6

Section 8 we worked directly with HUD.

7

HOME Program we don't work directly with HUD.

8

have to go through.HCDCH, and this is true for all

9

the other counties.

10

The grant agreement with the HOME funds is
They have to approve everything.

With

With the
We

Activity l(e), review and process State

11

Recipient Grant Agreement, and this is the agreement

12

I just mentioned.

13

consuming because it has to go through many, many

14

hands, including the Attorney General's Office.

15

Performance measures:

16

Recipient Agreement and Recipient Agreements by the

17

scheduled completion dates.

18

Developer Assistance Program, where we provide

19

technical assistance to developers of affordable

20

housing, which we really haven't had very many in

21

the last few years.

22

201G applications.

23

Center, and that was like maybe two and a half

24

years -- two and a half to three years ago.

25

to have more 201G applications in the near future.

This agreement is very time

Complete processing of State

Then we have the

We've only done a couple of
One was the West Maui Resource
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Goal No.1, facilitate the development of

2

affordable housing projects.

Generally what this

3

means is providing a developer with as much

4

information as possible with regard to what is

5

affordable.

6

And then depending upon the requirements of the

7

county Council, the developer will have -- would

8

have to meet certain specific requirements, such as

9

80 percent, 90 percent, 100 percent, 120 percent, et

Because it changes every single year.

10

cetera of median income.

11

executed with a housing agreement which we have to

12

draft and work out with the developer and then

13

monitor.

14

of the page, you know, we monitor and ensure

15

compliance on affordable housing conditions.

16

And this is usually

As the -- as shown on that bottom portion

Okay, Activity No. l(a), monitor affordable

17

housing conditions, and since this is ongoing,

18

there's really no completion date.

19

wild guess as to how many units will corne on board.

20

It all depends how fast these projects, after they

21

are approved by the County Council, how long it

22

takes for them to get through the permitting

23

process.

It's really a

And all kinds of things happen.

There may

be delays for many, many different reasons, as well
25

as the fact that the developer is -- because of the
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1

length of time involved in a development, some of

2

them lose their financing.

3

happen that many projects that were proposed don't

4

even -- aren't even built.

5

All kinds of things

Now we go to the -- we have some other

6

requirements under Housing, such as Fair Housing,

7

and we have to promote Fair Housing workshops and

8

provide information on discrimination and do all

9

kinds of things to make sure that if we receive

10

complaints, we have to follow up on complaints to

11

make sure landowners and homeowners are in

12

compliance with regard to Fair Housing.

13

lot of work in that area as well.

14

now housing rehabilitation assistance.

15

really have any developers who are pursuing this

16

type of program, and we don't have any housing --

17

any funding to speak of for us to promote and to

18

grant to someone.

19

Okay.

So it's a

We don't do right
We don't

So under County-Owned Rental Program,

20

we only have one.

21

Komohana Hale in Lahaina, and that we have a

22

management contract with Hale Mahaolu to provide the

23

management of that project.

24

County-owned project that we have.

25

As you know, we have only one,

That's the only

Any questions on Housing?
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COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

2

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman.

Member Mateo.
Thank you, Alice.

Under your Goal

4

No.1, I guess to ensure compliance with affordable

5

housing conditions that have been imposed by the

6

CountYt does this also include working with those

7

developers that had made commitments for affordable

8

housing units and had not provided them?

9
10

MS. LEE:

Yes.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And is there -- what is the process

11

to go after these people t you know t who had not

12

complied with that component of the agreement?

13

MS. LEE:

We hardly have anybody in that category.

14

There's only maybe -- maybe 60 units maybe, and

15

which consists of maybe two projects t and one of the

16

prgjects is like t you know t dead t not moving

17

forward.

18

that developer is in the process of applying to the

19

County Council to address the 12 units he was

20

supposed to build but didn't build.

21

thousands of units people talk about, you can say 12

22

are due.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So that leaves only one developer t and

Okay.

So of all those

So most recently we heard in

24

other discussions there was somewhere between 2,500

25

and 3,000 that was due to the County.
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particular point we're saying it's 12?

2

MS. LEE:

About there.

3

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

4

MS. LEE:

That is the real number?

Okay.

The 2,500 that people talk about would be due

5

when they build the market homes.

6

build the market homes, then the 2,500 will never be

7

due.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

And if they never

Part of the agreement that's

negotiated with the developer, does the Department

10

participate in that at all relative to affordable

11

units for the developer?

12

MS. LEE:

Well, that depends if it's a -- if it's just a

13

regular residential project, for instance, then the

14

Administration's policy is 10 percent.

15

201G, then it's 51 percent.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

If it's a

So could the Department in the

17

negotiation process I guess put conditions where a

18

drop dead

19

agreement so that there is none of this because we

20

can't develop it, you know, it's not going to be

21

built, so that we are assured at one point

22

perhaps the agreement should be when the agreement

23

is signed, versus when the marketables are built, to

24

assure us that these marketables -- these affordable

25

units, you know, will be gotten.

a drop dead or a sunset clause to the

Can the Department
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negotiate in that regard?
MS. LEE:

It wouldn't have the force and effect of law

3

like an ordinance.

So what we've suggested on a

4

couple of occasions is instead of having a policy of

5

concurrency, which means if you build the market,

6

then you have to build the affordable, ,instead of

7

having that policy, create a new policy which says

8

you have to provide the affordables in five years

9

regardless if you ever build the market homes.

And

10

if you don't, then your zoning reverts to what it

11

was before you got your upgrade in zoning.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

And then, Mr. Chair, if

I may just one last --

14

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

16

Thank you.

Go ahead.
-- question.

Under the program description Developer

17

Assistance Program, in this particular program, is

18

the Department'considering or will the Department

19

consider making a recommendation as to what

20

affordable actually is?

21

have an affordable identity other than that that's

22

been used by HUD.

23

but in reality it's somebody else's numbers that we

24

really have kind of accepted because we did not take

25

the bull by the horns, so to speak, and identify

Because we don't really

So we are using HUD's numbers,
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1

what is affordable.

2

at that and make a recommendation to Council to

3

advise us what the Department feel is affordable?

4

MS. LEE:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Will the Department take a look

Sure, we can do that.
Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you, Member Mateo.
Member Molina?

Any more

7

questions?

Member Carroll?

I have

8

one in regards to, you know, what's said about some

9

of the developments are not going to build the

10

affordables until they build the market homes.

11

we have a list that can tell us what developments

12

need to build those market homes before affordables

13

are being built?

14

the misconception that although the development

15

project is out there, and the hundreds and thousands

16

of units that's supposed to be owed, I don't think a

17

lot of us don't realize that part of the agreement

18

was that the market homes are to be built first

19

before the affordable.

20

I know the -- as we move on forward, probably in the

21

last maybe six, seven months, the talk is you build

22

the affordable first before the market homes.

23

we can get that kind of information, that will kind

24

of help us as far as trying to explain why, you

25

know, those thousands of homes are not being built.

Do

And I hope this will clear some of

I myself didn't know that.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

So if

HHS 1/12/04

1

30

MS. LEE:

Yes.

I didn't mean to say that the market homes

2

would be built first.

3

affordables would be -- would be due -- would become

4

due concurrently with the development of the market

5

homes.

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay.

The market homes -- the

If we can get that information.

7

Thank you.

8

closing statements of anything?

9

MS. LEE:

Members, any more questions?

Alice, any

Not really, Mr. Chair, but maybe you could

10

provide your guidance or recommendations on what

11

exactly the Council would like to see in terms of a

12

performance measure, and that way we don't have to

13

guess, you know, what -- what you need to see in

14

order to make your decisions.

15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

For myself -- well, I know that the

16

various department are going through the performance

17

measure training right now so that everybody be in

18

conformity.

19

regarding performance measures as for this

20

Committee.

21

that need to be met, things like target dates, some

22

qualifications, mostly the target dates.

23

tell us that -- if those goals are met or not.

24

other thing that I've also mentioned is that

25

anything that comes from the Department must also

I've spoken with Lynn several times in

What I'd like to see is the objective
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1

be, you know, set in the same priority as in the

2

Administration, as what you pointed out earlier.

3

And I think once we have that, we know what

4

direction the County's taking in trying to provide

5

human services, as well as affordable housing for

6

this community for Maui, Molokai, and Lanai.

7

now it's -- well, you're looking at different

8

priorities by different departments.

9

might -- some departments' priorities might not be

Right

You know,

10

the same as yours, which will affect your

you

11

meeting your priorities.

some

12

discussion and some agreement on some of the

13

priorities that we need to do to provide those human

14

services and housing for this community.

15

as myself, this Committee, if we can head in that

16

direction, I, think we can accomplish a lot.

17

MS. LEE:

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

20

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

So we need some

So as far

Yes.
Members.
Mr. Chair.

Member Mateo.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Ms. Lee, do you think -- do you think a

23

Department audit might help you in preparing your

24

strategic plans for future years in being able to

25

have identified for you areas that should be focused
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1

in or areas that needs additional work in?

2

audit of your Department help you in your strategic

3

planning for the next five years?

4

MS. LEE:

Would an

We probably could use maybe a management audit

5

or a program audit, not a

6

audited every year, and that doesn't really help us.

7

Perhaps a program audit, if there's such a thing.

8
9

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

we're financially

Mr. Chair, perhaps we could at a

later time discuss the Department's need for a

10

program audit, as Ms. Lee recognized, so we can try

11

to see how we can better assist the Department in

12

not only reaching their fiscal responsibilities, but

13

their program responsibilities as well.

14
15

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Yeah, that would be good.

note that, please.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

17

Ms. Lee.

18

If you can

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you,

Okay, Danny.

Alice, can you also cover some of the other

19

20

things that you have in here, like the Kaunoa Senior

21

Services that we also provide.

22

MS. LEE:

I'd be happy to.

Kaunoa Senior Services has

23

several major programs within that area as well

24

mean within Kaunoa.

25

home-bound elderly remain independent in their own

First, to assist frail
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1

homes and delay the need for them to be

2

institutionalized.

3

about $75,000 per year to care for a person in a

4

nursing care home.

5

establish and maintain a program which provides the

6

delivery of hot nutritious noon meals to frail and

7

home-bound elderly age 60 and over who are unable to

8

shop or prepare their own meals due to debilitating

9

health.

As many of you know, it costs

So Activity No. 1 would be to

This, as you probably can tell, is our Meals

10
11

on Wheels Program.

12

our performance measure, which I don't believe was

13

included last time, was when we deliver.

14

words, how many people receive a meal as close to

15

12:00 o'clock noon as possible.

16

percentage -- or the satisfaction rate of -- with

17

our service with all of our programs at Kaunoa.

18

we're also trying to figure out what is the average

19

cost to prepare and/or deliver a meal.

20

information, I don't believe, was included last

21

year.

22

for you that deal with performance and not so much

23

program.

24
25

And what we've included here in

In other

We're including a

And

That

Like I said, we're trying to find measures

So that is our Meals on Wheels Program.

Then we have our Assisted Transportation
Program for people to access essential services,
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1

such as the doctors, the dentist, medical treatment,

2

medication pickup, grocery shopping because of their

3

physical and cognitive disabilities or inadequate

4

family support system, and that is our Assisted

5

Transportation Program.

6

the performance measure this year how many people

7

were picked up on schedule on time within five

8

minutes.

9

We're trying to include in

Okay, Activity No.3, develop a means to

10

provide a regular check on the well being of the

11

frail and home-bound elderly.

12

total number of face-to-face checks as well as

13

client referrals, and face-to-face means that we

14

really take a look at the clients when we deliver

15

either pick them up or deliver a meal.

16

our staff can tell whether people have declining

17

health, and in which case we would call the doctors

18

or a family member to make sure that someone is

19

aware of the condition of the client.

20

Unfortunately, we have on at least two occasions

21

found two people who have passed away when we went

22

to deliver a meal.

23

We've included a

Oftentimes

Activity No. 4/ provide mental and physical

24

stimulation for the frail and home-bound elderly by

25

creating opportunities for them to socialize with
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1

others and participate in special Kaunoa events and

2

activities.

3

transport our home-bound people to special

4

activities that are held either at Kaunoa or at one

5

of our satellite sites.

6

So there

~re

times when we are able to

Program Goal No.2, to initiate a wide

7

spectrum of programs for senior participants which

8

will help them learn new ideas, master new skills,

9

and acquire new habits to put them on a path to

10

better health and more fulfilling lives.

11

As you know/ our leisure section, which is --

12

consists of a small group of people, provided

13

services to over 55,000 -- or held 55,000 classes

14

and workshops and activities last year.

15

our enrollment, 55,000, and that's an incredible

16

number for a small group of people.

17

the demand is greater and greater and greater for

18

more activities, as our seniors are younger and more

19

healthy and active and they want more activities.

20

It's kind of hard to keep up with them sometimes.

21

Excuse me.

That was

And every year

We have an operation of 16 satellite centers.

22

That's our congregate program where seniors gather

23

to receive nutritionally balanced meals and

24

participate in a variety of educational,

25

recreational, and wellness activities.

,
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1

publish a monthly newsletter which keeps the seniors

2

informed about the various classes and offerings

3

provided at the three centers, which is Maui,

4

Molokai, and Lanai, soon to have one more in

5

Lahaina.

6

Program Goal No.3, to transform senior

7

participants into volunteers and utilize their

8

skills and talents to assist community and

9

government agencies and offices fulfill their

10

manpower needs to provide important services.

11

this is our RSVP program.

12

know some of you went to our luncheon held not very

13

long ago.

14

now, and they provide an incredible amount of hours

15

every single year, some people individually

16

providing over a thousand hours.

17

Kaunoa?

18

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

19

MS. LEE:

And

As you well know -- I

The -- we have over a thousand volunteers

Questions, Member?

Any questions on

Thank you.

No.

Our Office on Aging primarily is like a grants

20

management division on aging.

21

Federal and State monies, grants, and we purchase

22

services according to what the State and the Federal

23

government require us to do.

24

services monies, and we manage these grants every

25

every year and there are about 16 major grants, or

It manages monies --

This is purchase of
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1

purchase of service contracts, I should say.

2

addition to this, the Office on Aging also does a

3

lot of information and referral services.

4

function is quite different from Kaunoa altogether.

5

And we are mandated to have a separate office.

6

Instead of -- one would think of consolidating both

7

offices.

8

is a Council on Aging which advises this office.

9

We are not allowed to do that.

In

Their

And there

Many of their performance measures are

10

mandated by the State and Federal governments.

11

Grants Management Division is, as you know, a very

12

small division but they

13

with the small group of people that they have.

14

small group of people manages close to 100 grants,

15

100 grants every year.

16

Culture and Arts, the Youth Programs, the Youth

17

Centers, as well as your line items, and they do an

18

incredible job of ensuring that -- that our grantees

19

comply to all the rules and regulations that is --

20

that are required of the non-profits and the

21

grantees.

22

Our

they do an incredible job
This

This includes the CPG, the

The Mayor has recently told us that he would

23

like for us to change directions with regard to

24

grants and he would like to use more of the fee for

25

service or purchase of services type of format in
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1

the future.

2

recently is work with the Youth Centers to develop a

3

program along those lines.

4

Centers were involved in developing measures and

5

standards, and much of the program itself was put

6

together by all of the grantees.

7

So what our Grants Division has done

And all of the Youth

The Corporation Counsel's Office has told us

8

that we cannot have both.

We can't have -- we can't

9

have a purchase of service contract and a grant at

10

the same time.

11

what is called an advanced request for services type

12

of format, whereby information is put out to the

13

public on what the County's priorities are and what

14

the needs are in terms of services, and everybody

15

who's interested would submit a proposal, and these

16

proposals would then be reviewed by the Grants

17

Review Committee and

18

purchase of service contracts, but ultimately they

19

will remain grant agreements instead of contracts.

20

So what we're sort of settling on is

as if -- as if they were

So this is the direction the Mayor has asked

21

us to move in and that we are following.

22

starting with the Youth Centers, and next I believe

23

the Grants Division is working with the Culture and

24

Arts agencies to develop the same kind of procedures

25

and policy -- policies as was just developed by the
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1

Youth Centers.

2

be implementing this, because we don't have

3

everything in place yet.

4

ready -- the only area that's ready would be the

5

Youth Centers, but the other areas are not ready

6

yet.

7

We -- we're not sure when we would

The only thing that's

As you can see, the goal is to -- they break

8

it according to funding and Goal No. 1 has to do

9

with the Youth Centers, and says here, Goal No.1,

10

manage all Youth Center grant agreements through the

11

use of purchase of services based on performance

12

measures.

13

this year the Youth Centers will be experimenting

14

with this new process, and hopefully we'll learn a

15

lot from it.

16

So you're going to see for the first time

Activity 1 would be secure Grant Review

17

Committee support, and which we do already have, but

18

performance measure would be the number or percent

19

of all GRC members supporting the purchase of

20

services.

21

We've already conducted several focus groups to

22

discuss purchase of service grant agreements.

23

the Youth Centers participated in this, and they all

24

had a hand in developing what is sort of like the

25

final draft.

Some of these things we've already done.

All

We will continue with the quarterly
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1

analysis and site visits and calls, and we will

2

continue with the technical assistance for all the

3

agencies.
Goal No. 2 is to increase the stability of

4
5

funding for Youth Center providers to allow them to

6

strategically plan for services and funding sources.

7

Again, we have very similar performance measures as

8

last year.

9

provide mUlti-year funding starting this year.

We are hoping that the GRC will agree to
And

10

if they do, the mUlti-year funding will be two-year

11

funding.

12

available to everyone.

13

changes hopefully coming up.

14

Department doesn't have authority over this.

15

not like a Department could initiate this

16

new policy, we don't have that authority.

17

the Grants Review Committee has pretty much that

18

authority.

19

And the two-year funding would be made
That's one of the big
As you know, the
It's
this
It's --

Goal No. 3 is to ensure that grant agreements

20

are being executed to address the social needs of

21

Maui.

22

performance measures are -- mirror last year's, the

23

screening r the reviewing, the execution of grant

24

agreements.

25

try and speed up the process.

Again, i l o t of the activities and

We are trying very hard this year to
Whenever there is a
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1

new Administration, there -- there is -- we need

2

more time for transition and several things

3

things happened this year too.

4

renovated their office.

5

different things happened to slow down the process r

6

which we hope to avoid next year t this coming year.

7

other

Corp. Counsel

I meant you know t a lot of

Gpal No. 4 is to execute grant agreements

8

that provide access and use of Youth Center

9

facilities for Maui County's youth population.

10

Again t the same activities and performance measures

11

are listed.

12

that provide the Maui County's youth population

13

access to personal development and related services.

14

Again t same activities and same performance

15

measures.

16

agreements are being executed to provide residents

17

and visitors access to culture and arts.

18

same activities and performance measures are listed

19

as far as process is concerned.

20

Goal No.5, to execute grant agreements

Goal No. 6 t

OkaYt let's see.

to ensure that grant

The very

And that takes care of the

21

Grants Division.

22

and the processing and providing staffing to the

23

GRC t all year long the Grants Management Division

24

provides workshops and other kinds of technical

25

assistance to the non-profits.

In addition to all the monitoring
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Immigrant Services, to enable qualified

1

2

immigrants to apply for u.S. citizenship and inform

3

them of their rights, duties, and responsibilities

4

in regards to citizenship.

5

change from last year.

6

Services Division does is provide information.

7

the best we can do is give you quantity, number of

8

immigrants assisted with citizenship, number of

9

various other kinds of issues that come up with

10

Here we don't have much

A lot of what the Immigrant
So

immigrant services, the need for immigrant services.
This office of three and a half people on

11

12

Maui and one person on Molokai and half a person on

13

Lanai

14

week.

15

see, and this is the reason why we want to move them

16

to Kahului with our new housing office, because it

17

will be easier for those interested in immigrant

18

information to access this office.

19

difficult coming to the County building, because

20

most of the -- most of the time there's no parking.

21

So it's inconvenient for people to try to come and

22

visit us on the fourth floor

23

kinds of numbers.

24

will be 100 less people using the elevator, and the

25

good news for them is that they'll have a much more

we have at least 100 people in our office a
So that's like 400 people a month that they

l

It's really

especially in those

So the good news is that there
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convenient place to do their business.
What we're trying to do differently with

2

3

Immigrant Services is to

4

Police Department in developing a program for youth.

5

That's one of the new things happening in the

6

Immigrant Services Division.

7

forward to working with the Police Department.

8

Because

9

because of the language barrier! different cultures,

often~imes

~ry

and work with the

And we're looking

immigrant youth get into trouble

10

different customs! and they have their share of

11

challenges and we need to work more closely with the

12

youth.

13

conducting a satisfaction survey with our Immigrant

14

Services Division! which we have never done before.

15

Let's see, with regard to -- we will be

Then we have our Early Childhood Resource

16

Center, which I'm sure most of you know where it's

17

located.

18

by the parking area, the gravel parking area.

19

Lock is the person who does the coordination, and

20

we're very fortunate to have her, because she

21

provides a lot of technical assistance and is a

22

terrific resource to early childhood programs.

23

Unfortunately, she's only one person.

24

remember that when it comes to budget time.

25

her program measures are the same, but -- but it's

It's that bright yellow office down below
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1

okay because a lot of it has to do with performance,

2

such as, let's see, number 11 build an effective

3

early care and education system in Maui County, and

4

she has the activities listed, performance measures,

5

and the quantities expected.

6

affordability.

7

a lot of people cannot afford child care.

8

very major issue.

9

increasing the child care subsidy program.

10

Second goal, promote

Now, that's a big issue.

You know,
That is a

You may want to think about

Goal No.3, enhance the quality of early care

11

and education services for young children.

12

has as listed about licensing, accreditatirin, and

13

re-accreditation.

14

have a little library down in that -- in her

15

quarters.

16

early care and education programs.

17

information and assistance in the development of new

18

center-based and family child care programs.

19

Activity 4, promote and assist the development of

20

kindergarten transition programs.

21

promote and assist the development of parent-child

22

programs.

23

And she

Activity No.3, you know that we

Goal No.4, increase the accessibility of
Provide

Activity 5,

Mr. Molina, you probably are aware that we've

24

had this ongoing program at Makawao School which is

25

very successful.

Activity 5, workshops about early
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1

childhood topics for parents and care givers.

2

recently had a very good workshop at MEO with -- on

3

the topic of ice babies.

4

educators' "train the trainer" workshops.

5

very -- like I said, we're very fortunate to have

6

Terry Lock with us, because she's a tremendous

7

resource.

8
9

We

Activity 5, parent

And finally, the Volunteer Center.
Diana McKeague, Hale Lima 'Akau.

We're

This is

Promotes

10

volunteerism by mobilizing people and resources to

11

deliver creative solutions to community problems.

12

I'm sure you're all aware of all those signs on the

13

side of the road which encourage people not to drink

14

and drive, to encourage buckling up.

15

involved with the youth and graduation and not

16

drinking.

17

recognize and appreciate and show appreciation to

18

youth who -- who volunteer their time.

19

active with the Youth Summit which is held annually,

20

with students from allover Maui County, including

21

Molokai and Lanai, and, again, very effective with

22

the holiday and graduation projects with the

23

messages that she provides.

24

she gets assistance from the Police Department and

25

the Public Works Department.

She's very

She's very involved in programs that

She's very

And she helps -- and
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So that pretty much covers our Department

1
2

3

I

Mr. Chair.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Thank you, Alice.

Members/ any question?

4

I have one.

You

5

mentioned about implementing a two-year funding for

6

the Youth Centers.

7

MS. LEE:

8

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

9

10

11
12

13
14
15

For all non-profits.
For all non-profits.

Because our

budget is done on an annual basis/ how does the
Department, you know, will do that?
MS. LEE:

Well, we would notify every agency that it's

subject -- the second year is subject to funding.
CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Oh, okay.

So it's not a hard number

that they can live with?
MS. LEE:

No, we might have to make adjustments if the

16

Council cuts the allocation/ but the idea is that

17

they pretty much don't have to apply the second

18

year.

19

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Okay, fine.

Thank 'you.

Members/ any more questions for the Director?

20
21

If not, if there's no objections, I'd like to defer

22

this matter for future review and updates.

23

any objections?

24
25

COUNCIL MEMBERS:
ACTION:

No objections.

DEFER pending further discussion.
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1

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

2

MS. LEE:

Thank you.

Alice, any last comments?

No, Mr. Chair, other than if you think of more

3

performance measures you'd like us to include,

4

please feel free to let us know.

5

this is the kind of information that we really need.

6

CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Because, you know,

Yeah, I agree with you on that.

7

Members, if no more questions, this meeting is

8

adjourned.

9

ADJOURN:

(Gavel) .

2: 50 p.m.

10
11
12
13

14
15
16
17

18
19
20
21
22
23

24
25
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